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The Hamilton Chapter SDC newsletter, “The Bullet-
Tin”, is published bi-monthly to inform and serve its 
members.  Permission is given to reprint articles from 
this newsletter as long as credit is given to the author 
and  the Bullet Tin.  

 
Deadlines for Submissions    June 20, 2023 
Newsletter to be emailed      July 11, 2023   
 
Note:  
When submitting an article, please use Word or 
RTF. Pictures should be in either Pdf or JPEG 
format.  

   

Treasurer’s Report  Sue Lusted 

In this Issue  

• Bob & Janice Barrick’s 51 Commander 

• President’s message  

• Newsletter deadlines  

• VP & Membership message  

• Celebrations  

• Wedding congrats to the Saunders  

• .Remembering Roly Lusted, 

• Guard on Duty by Dan Kuhl  

• Wagonaire Insights 

• Groupworks  
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Letter from the President 
By: Peter Downey  

 
Hello friends. 

Spring at last, and we have 

had as usual it seems a mix 

of all 4 seasons so far this 

spring! However, the 

Studebakers are making 

their appearance from their 

long winter’s hibernation, 

and they all look ready for the road. 

This year our Club co sponsored financially the annual 

Badenoch Swap meet held April 22
nd

. While the weather was 

not the best there was all things considered a good turnout of 

members and many parts were available.  

Our next meeting in May will be the last one at the Canadian 

Warplane Heritage Museum until the next scheduled meeting 

there in October. As you all know, it is becoming more 

difficult to hold our meetings at the Museum , given the 

accessibility restrictions and the ambient background  noise 

having a detrimental effect on out ability to hear what is 

going on even with our PA system I think we all agree the 

venue is pretty special however, sadly the issues we are 

facing make it less likely that we will want to continue 

meeting there.  Nothing has yet been decided, however, your 

executive is looking at some options. Our ask of each of you 

is to put forward any locations you are aware of that might be 

suitable for holding our meetings.  

Our annual auction will be held later in the summer, either 

June or July, when we have a better location to hold it. We 

are waiting for confirmation that we can hold the fish fry in 

August this year as September is packed with Studebaker 

events already. More to come on this. 

The most recent issue of Turning Wheels has a wonderful 

remembrance of our friend Roly Lusted, page4.  His passing 

is a great loss to us all. He was a resource we could count 

on for all things Studebaker and he did a lot of things for the 

Club that not many of us knew about.  There is no question 

he will be greatly missed. The executive is working on a 

suitable memorial for Roly. The Roland Lusted Award will be 

fully laid out to everyone at our next meeting. The first 

recipient will be announced at our October meeting. 

 

Happy Studebakering! 

Be safe. 

Peter Downey, President 

 

 

 

Social Media: Susan Lusted  

Social media for our chapter is our website, 

and our Facebook page. Our website is up to 

date. We do maintain a very active Facebook 

page. It has lots of visits as monitored each 

week.  

Our website page is located at 
www.thehamiltonchaptersdc.ca. It does 

contain pictures of members’ cars. If yours is 
not there, please submit a picture in jpg 

format and we will display it.  

Vice President & Membership  
Steve Porter 

 
Membership to 
the SDC is a 
requirement for 
membership to 
our chapter.  
 
For membership 
only, it is $12 in 
US funds. This is 

membership only and no magazine.  
 
Applications for both our chapter and the 
Studebaker Drivers Club can be found at the 
end of this newsletter and at this link . 
SDC Membership link.  
https://studebakerdriversclub.com/?
page_id=24654  
 
Hamilton SDC membership link:  
Www.thehamiltonchaptersdc.ca  
 
P.S. our chapter dues are due.  Still just 
$20. Bring your payment to the meeting 
on May 28, 2023.  

http://www.thehamiltonchaptersdc.ca
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Sometimes it’s extra good to go to cruise nights!  
 
At the end of last summer, a fella came up to us at the Casablanca Cruise to inform us of a 
Studebaker in a barn over in the Smithville area that the owner was looking to sell the car 
because the barn was going to be coming down soon to make way for some development. He 
really didn’t know much about the car just that it only had two doors and was early ‘50s so that 
got my attention, he said it wasn’t in too bad of condition but was really dirty so he couldn’t really 
tell too much.  
 
He gave me a bit of an idea where to find this place and said if the gate was opened the owner 
was there, if closed he wasn’t. So, when I got home that night, I google earthed the area and 
after a bit of looking around the area I figured out the location. The next day I drove over to 
Smithville and low and behold found the place and saw the barn in the distance …but the gate 
was closed! 
 
I decided to leave a note on the gate explaining who I was and my phone number. I stuck the 
note in behind the lock and headed for home. Well, a couple of weeks went by and I kind of 
forgot about the car but one day I got a call from this gentleman who asked if I was the guy who 
left a note on his gate! Oh, wow he found my note!! 
We talked and lined up a day and time for me to come check the car out.  
When I got over there and walked through the door and saw that it was a starlight coup and also 
saw the V8 emblem on the trunk my interest went up a couple of notches for sure. Then I 
opened the door to check the VIN plate and low and behold it was built in Hamilton …. bonus! 
 
Well, we spent a few hours checking out the car, the owner explained how he ended up with the 
car and why he was selling it. He definitely isn’t a Studebaker guy but does appreciate old cars, 
so we got along just fine, in fact I’ve made a new friend. 
There wasn’t a lot rust on the car but the paint was not good, there was a lot of fading and some 
paint bubbling up near the trunk where the rear body is joined to the main body, this joint was 
leaded at the factory and I suspect that moisture had got in there and separated the filler from 
the body. 

Both sides had this problem, but it wasn’t that big an issue that I thought I could handle 
myself. The other thing was that mice had gotten into the insides, and I knew that if I got this car, 
I’d be doing the interior but I could probably get away without spending the big dollars on a paint 
job …. just make a good driver for local cruising. I set up a date with the owner to come over and 
try and get the car running, he had had the cars brakes worked on and the car had been safety 
checked earlier that year and was licensed so that was a good sign. 
 
So, the next week we headed back over and within a hour we had the car just purring and we 
drove it around the back roads of Smithville. A deal was made and within a few days we loaded it 
up and brought it home. 

 

 

The Barrick’s 51 Commander  
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We spent most of the winter working on the 
car, fixing the two bad spots up on the body 
and also took most of the chrome off and 
polishing the paint as best we can. The car 
will never be a concours car but only a 
driver.  

 
Many hours spent bringing the paint back to 
life, it came up not too bad ….just don’t look 
too close . 

 
 
 
 

 

We have had some of the interior 
finished up but still waiting to get 
the car in for a new headliner, hard 
to get things done but it’s coming 
along.  
 
New tires are next on the list of 
things to do. Hopefully the car will 
be out and about this summer. 
  Keep on Studebakering  
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To the left and below, see the fender repairs 
needed.  

 

 

The front hood waiting to be buffed 
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Check out the new 

door panels. Pretty 

neat. !!  
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http://www.sdcmeet.com/ 

 
 
 
 

Birthdays:  
 

May 11     Della Mullett 

 May 12     Jim Anderson 

May 13     Susan Lusted 

May 18     Barry Leppan  

June 6       Margaret Ernst 

June 19    Roy McGowen 

June 23     Jim Cumisky 

June 24    Steve Tournay 

 
ANNIVERSARIES 

May 11     Della & Kevin Mullett 

May 16     Donna & George Graham 

June 12    Marlene & George Wingfield 

June 25     Joan & Peter Downey 

http://www.sdcmeet.com/?fbclid=IwAR2d6s8yow0MKdGbGf6M1q9BvG_vtWOaxdOsLxFcbpRS2nE16MULAa1AHDs
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Mifflin County Swap Meet  By John Koshty  

 

 

John and Ingrid travelled to the meet and as you can see from the pictures, attendance was 

sparse. It was somewhat better on the Saturday of the meet. It is scheduled for next year and 

the date has been set.  

April 2024 

PENNSYLVANIA, 26th & 27th, Reedsville, the Mifflin County Studebaker Swap Meet, at the 

Mifflin County Youth Park, 110 Logan St. Vendor space, 7 x 10, $40 and tables, $5 each. 

Event is open to Orphan Cars. Contact: Garth & Tammy Corkins, PO. Box 1288, Lewistown, 

PA. 17044. Info: 717-437-0143. Email: corkinsswap@gmail.com. Atlantic Zone.  

about:blank
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Hamilton Chapter SDC Membership  
Annual Dues:  $20.00 Jan.-Dec. 

 
Membership in the HAMILTON CHAPTER  is open to 
 any person who supports the purpose of the Club and 
 is a member in good standing of the National Studebaker 
Drivers Club.  This membership includes six bi-monthly 
issues of the Bullet-Tin, the chapter newsletter. 
 
Send completed application and your check payable to    
Hamilton Chapter SDC  to: 
 
Steve Porter Membership Secretary 
430 Plains Rd. W. Burlington On. L7T 1G9  
Phone: 905-464-5726 Email: stephenjporter4@gmail.com  

Name __________________ Spouse __________ 
Address _________________________________ 
City ___________ Prov.____  Postal Code ___________ 
Phone  __________________________________ 
Email Address ____________________________ 
New ______ Renewal ______ Date _______ 
National S.D.C. Number __________ 
 
Please list your Studebakers below 
Year _____ Model __________ Body Type ______ 
Year _____ Model __________ Body Type ______ 
 
 

NATIONAL SDC MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
Annual Fee:  $52 Payable in US Funds  

 
New memberships begin on the 1st of the month nearest 
date of receipt of your application and are for 12 months.  
This includes 12 monthly issues of Turning Wheels, the 
award winning National SDC magazine. 
 
Send completed application and your check or money order 
payable to SDC for $52.00 to (New Members 1st year only 
$46.00): 
 
The Studebaker Drivers Club, Inc.  
P.O. Box 1715 
Maple Grove, MN 55311-6715 
(or 763-420-7829 for Visa or M/C) 
 
Name __________________ Spouse __________ 
Address _________________________________ 
City ___________ Prov ____  Postal Code ___________ 
Phone ____________ Birth date: _____________ 
New ______ Renewal ______ Date _______ 
 
Please list your Studebakers below 
Year _____ Model ______ Body Type ______ 
Year _____ Model ______ Body Type ______ 
 
Fee is $12 without the magazine subscription. This can be 
completed online also. www.studebakerdriversclub.com/
joinsdc.asp     

Hamilton Studebaker Drivers Club Contacts 2022  

Studebaker Drivers Club Contacts 
 
PRESIDENT:   Dennis Foust  143 Studebaker Rd., Spring Mills, PA 16875    studeguy54@gmail.com  
VICE PRESIDENT: Don Jones  PO Box 229, Concord, VA 24538   keydetsdj@aol.com  
SECRETARY: Cindy Foust 143 Studebaker Rd., Spring Mills, PA 16875  cid1966@verizon.net 
TREASURER: Jane Stinson 5800 Stanley Rd, Columbiaville, MI  48421  jestinson@aol.com 
CR ZONE DIRECTOR: Harvey Snitzer  2422 Cranbrook Rd., Canton, MI 48188      (734) 634-2285   hjs66@yahoo.com 
CR ZONE CO ORDINATOR: Dave Hamblin  6225 County Road 22, Mount Gilead, OH 43338 (419) 947-1360  
  daveh2949@centurylink.net  
ON. REGIONAL MANAGER:  Stephen Porter Steve Porter 430 Plains Rd. W. Burlington On. L7T 1G9 Phone: 905-464-5726 Email:  
  stephenjporter4@gmail.com 

PRESIDENT            Peter Downey 37 Matilda St. S. Dundas On. L9H 3C6  

             905-869– 2141    PresidentHamiltonSDC@gmail.com  

VICE PRESIDENT       Steve Porter 430 Plains Rd. W. Burlington On. L7T 1G9 Phone: 905-464-5726  
     Email:  stephenjporter4@gmail.com 
 
SECRETARY      Roger Hill Roger Hill 30 Garden Cres. Paris On. N3L 3T4 226-220-5275    
     Email: Studebaker tracks@gmail.com  
 
TREASURER:     Roly Lusted 201 Livingston Ave. Grimsby On. L3M 4X2 905-945-0027  
     Email: lin03@sympatico.ca 
 
NEWSLETTER/ MEDIA       Susan Lusted 201 Livingston Ave. Grimsby L3M 4X2 Email: lin93@sympatico.ca  
 
MEMBERSHIP     Steve Porter 430 Plains Rd. W. Burlington On. L7T 1G9 Phone: 905-464-5726  
     Email:  stephenjporter4@gmail.com 

mailto:stephenjporter4@gmail.com
http://www.studebakerdriversclub.com/joinsdc.asp
http://www.studebakerdriversclub.com/joinsdc.asp
mailto:Email:%20%20
mailto:stephenjporter4@gmail.com
mailto:PresidentHamiltonSDC@gmail.com
mailto:PresidentHamiltonSDC@gmail.com
mailto:Email:%20%20
mailto:stephenjporter4@gmail.com
mailto:Email:%20%20
mailto:stephenjporter4@gmail.com
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